January 10, 1946

| Nre Henry Shenk
Department of Physical Education

@

~ Dear Henry:

George Baxter Smith ealled me just now regarding the master's
work for the youngz man that you were consulting with on his master's
degrees Iwould like to have a conference with you to get the evaluation
of the strength of his personality and the teaching force b&f this chap.

Dean Smith's secretary is 11l with the flu and he can not put
his finger on the things he wanted to in his office,s In my absence of
two days, I wonder if you will get a brochure of the Phys ical Education
course and give it to George B, Smith and talk to hin further about the
possibility of this chap taking some of our required coursesthat carry
both undergraduate and graduate eredit, o ' ; 4s-

I wish that I could write more but you get in touch with G, B, and
follow through on this because the young fellow wants to know what
courses he can take next semester and he wants to know it soon.

-l

Sincer 01y.”‘

_ Director of Fhysical Education,
FCAVP - Vearsity Basketball Coach,



